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VOLUNTEER 
RESPONSIBILITIES

Congratulations on being selected as a volunteer at Friendship Place (FP). As a volunteer, you will be assisting staff members in reaching the goals at FP of helping to expand hours, providing social, educational, and recreational opportunities. 

Here are some guidelines for you to follow as a volunteer at FP:

· Confidentiality is a must. You should NOT be discussing staff issues with each other or participants, and you should NOT be discussing issues concerning participants with anyone other than the participant or a staff member.
· Assist in the main activity areas with a friendly, welcoming, non-judgmental attitude.
· Assist with light housekeeping duties as needed (vacuuming, emptying wastebaskets/recycling containers, washing dishes, etc.).
· Enforce rules/guidelines, which include the rules regarding use of kitchen office area (participants should not be permitted beyond kitchen door unless accompanied and supervised by a staff member/volunteer). Guidelines are posted by sign-in sheet and on the wall.
·  Ask a staff member for supplies (bags, snacks, cleaning supplies, etc.). Only staff members have access to the basement.
· Office is for staff only. 
· If you are unable to work your scheduled volunteer assignment, please call ahead so that staff may make other arrangements. Failure to do so may terminate your volunteer experience at FP.
· As volunteers of FP, you are representing FP in the community and at the center. Negative things you say and do will be carried throughout the community, which may compromise FP’s reputation.
· Professionalism is very important to us. Refrain from foul language, off-color jokes, gossip, ethnic/racial slurs (or any generalizations and stereotyping).
· FP does NOT provide formal counseling to participants. Please refrain from portraying yourself as a therapist. Suggest to the participant that they should speak to their appointed therapist with their concerns. When you offer advice, YOU are responsible for the outcome. Sometimes it’s best to not give advice, just listen.
· It is highly recommended that you leave valuables (purses, wallets, money, etc.) in your car. You may put your jackets on the chairs in the kitchen area with staff’s permission.

With all that said, we really are appreciative of your assistance you are providing to us at FP. We want you to have an enjoyable volunteer experience.

Sincerely,

Lori L. Hill

Director

Friendship Place, Inc.


220 N. Commercial St


Neenah, WI  54956


920.729.9975


Fax: 920.886-1815


friend1@tds.net


www.friendshipplaceinc.com
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